
Secretary Mist’s Report

Following the 1971 Annual M eet­
ing, the new Board met on February 
25th for the purpose of electing of­
ficers and appointing coordinating 
directors for all standing committees. 
Subsequently, the Board met twelve 
times and, in addition, its Executive 
Committee met twelve times during 
the fiscal year. A quorum was present 
at all meetings and minutes cover­
ing the proceedings were duly record­
ed and are available for inspection by 
regular members of the Club upon re­
quest. In addition to these regular 
meetings, a num ber of meetings 
were held by ad hoc com m ittees com ­
prised of m em bers of the Board for 
special purposes, such as the study 
of the Club's accounting procedures, 
dues structure, m em bership classifi­
cations, reciprocal club arrangements 
and sim ilar details. All recom m enda­
tions made by such ad hoc com m it­
tees were submitted to the Board for 
ratification or approval.

During the year, a total of 231 new 
members were admitted to the Club, 
and the m em berships of 102 inactive 
members were re-activated. A total 
of 140 m em berships were terminated 
due to deaths, resignations or can ce l­
lations for cause, leaving a total m em ­
bership, at year end, of 3 ,202— a gain 
of 97 over the previous year.

A m ajor reorganization of the Club’s 
management staff, resulting from the 
resignation of Mr. Van Dorn, was ef­
fected smoothly and with m inim um  
interruption of operating procedures. 
At year end, the C lu b ’s fiscal affairs, 
physical plant and management may 
all be considered sound.

Treasurer Brown’s Report

Financially , the Outrigger Canoe 
Club has had a satisfactory year; 
however, there w ere adverse trends 
w hich deserve attention. T he Club 
had a net incom e of approxim ately 
$ 3 5 ,000  for 1971, com pared with 
$70 ,000  for the preceding year. Funds 
generated totaled $103 ,400 , com ­
pared with $1 3 5 ,0 0 0  for 1970. M em ­
b ers ’ equity increased approxim ately 
$ 3 5 ,0 0 0  to $1 ,141 ,000 . Although 1971 
was not as productive as 1970, it cer­
tainly may be classified as satisfac­
tory from a financial standpoint.

One of the m ajor factors contribut­
ing to the adverse trend was an in­
crease of $37 ,700  in salaries and wag­
es. This is substantial w hen you con­
sider that the overall revenue of the 
Club, including dues, initiation fees, 
operating department revenues, etc., 
increased only $19 ,200 . T he Club’s 
gross revenue for the year ended 
Decem ber 31, 1971 totaled $1 ,438 ,118 . 
There was an across the board wage 
increase in January, 1971; therefore, 
the com parative effect is for a full 
year.

Food and beverage cost ratios re­
mained steady throughout the year. 
The food cost ratio was the same as 
the preceding year, w hile  the bever­
age cost ratio increased a couple of 
points. This probably reflects an in­
crease in liquor cost. In view of the 
know n increases in both food and 
liquor during the year 1971, the staff 
must have m aintained excellent co n ­
trols in these departm ents. T he two 
departm ents reflected a decrease in 
net incom e of $13 ,800 . Of this amount, 
$ 1 1 ,800  represented wage increases. 
From  any angle, therefore, it appears 
that the food and beverage operations 
were satisfactory, particularly in view 
of no increased prices in these depart­
ments during the year.

A dm inistrative and general ex­
penses increased approxim ately $14,-
000, all of w hich was attributable to 
wage increases.

T he Club m ade capital im prove­
ments during the year totaling $54 ,000  
and reduced its long term debt $36,- 
500. After this, the Club was able to 
transfer $1 0 0 ,0 0 0  into savings, on 
w hich 7V4 % per annum  is earned.

Admissions & Membership 
W. C. Crittenden, Chr.

The A dm issions and M em bership 
Com mittee held 40 regular meetings 
this past year, taking in applicants in 
every category except Life and Special- 
Athletic. The 228 m em bers admitted 
were divided into the following cate­
gories: Senior 1; Regular 54; Inter­
m ediate 18; Associate 19; Junior 87; 
Lady 21; Service 3; Island 3; Non­
resident 18; Honorary 4.

In addition to interviews, the 
Committee spent considerable time 
studying the ap p lican t’s files, giving 
us know ledgeable facts of the prospec­

tive members before the interview. 
Also, the Committee made numerous 
recom m endations to the Board of Di­
rectors regarding clarification of the 
regulations w hich applied to Asso­
ciate Spouse members, Junior m em ­
bers of Service and Non Resident 
members, and Lady members.

The Committee continued to favor 
the use of a group meeting for Junior 
applicants between ten and fifteen 
years of age. Junior prospective m em ­
bers over age fifteen were given indi­
vidual interviews.

Though our em phasis continued to 
be on the younger families who will 
grow with the Club, we tried to 
achieve a proper mix of m em bership 
classifications with due regard for 
w ell-qualified older m em bers who 
will m ake a substantial contribution 
to the Club.

T he A nnual Meeting in 1971 
changed this Com mittee from the A d­
m issions Committee to the A dm is­
sions and M em bership  Committee, 
w hich gave us additional responsibili­
ties. It added the Lady m em bership to 
the list of m em ber classifications. 
T he waiting period for posting of new 
applications was extended from 10 
days to 30 days, w hich gave our 
m em bers more tim e to submit com ­
ments on new applicants. Also, the 
Com mittee was increased from three 
to five m embers. I would like to ex­
press my appreciation to committee 
m em bers T heron Bean, Mary Cur­
rier, Campbell Palfrey and W illiam  
Eggers who contributed so m uch time 
and effort to this important Club 
function. W ith the help of Jam es K. 
Hakuole, Coordinating Director, this 
group put in m any hours for the Club.

Club Capt. Heyer’s Report

During the year 1971, the Athletic 
Com mittee actively supported and 
coordinated the athletic program of 
the Outrigger Canoe Club. Through 
its efforts, a varied program was of­
fered to the m em bership allowing 
m em bers in all categories to partici­
pate in som e activity. The various 
areas in w hich the com m ittee worked 
included:

Beach, Water Safety— Through­
out the year a continuing effort was 
made to improve the appearance and 
useable area of the beach. Periodic
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checks were made on the beach at­
tendants to insure their knowledge 
of w ater safety procedures and having 
on hand sufficient equipment to ac­
com plish this function.

Canoe Racing— Outrigger Canoe 
Club crews participated in all of the 
m ajor sum m er regattas and long dis­
tance paddles. The Club crew s took 
second place overall in the Oahu and 
Hawaii State C ham pionships. In ad­
dition they finished first in the John 
D. Kaupiko Beachboy regatta and took 
second or third in all of the other 
regular season events. A special tribute 
should be paid to the 12-and-under 
boys, who went the entire season un­
defeated. The season was concluded 
by the very exciting finish in the Mo- 
lokai-O ahu Paddle w hen our crew 
nosed out Hui Nalu for second place.

Canoe Surfing— During the past 
year a program to replace the current 
inventory of surfing canoes was in i­
tiated. It is expected that this equip­
ment will be on hand for use by the 
m em bership  som etim e w ithin the 
next two months.

Golf— Tw o golf tournam ents were 
held by the Club, with a very good 
turnout on both occasions.

Junior Summer Program— During 
the sum m er approxim ately  one hun­
dred young people participated in 
this program. O nce again it was a 
w ell-rounded w ater sport oriented 
program in keeping with the C lu b ’s 
ath letic  tradition and objectives.

Mountain Ball— The C lu b ’s m oun­
tain ball team took first place in the 
Surveyors League and went on to play 
successfully  in several other City 
leagues.

Volleyball— Our six-m an hard 
court AA team won the Oahu and 
Hawaii State C ham pionships after 
w inning all other m ajor tournam ents 
held in the State. The team was sent 
to the AAU and National C ham pion­
ships and placed Fifth and Ninth re­
spectively. A series of sand court 
tournam ents were sponsored during 
the sum m er season by the Club and 
m em bers Jackie Hinds and Paul M ac­
Laughlin were crowned Hawaii State 
double sand court cham pions.

The 1971-1972  season kicked off 
in November with more than 100 
members turning out for the various 
teams. We are looking forward to the 
successful culm ination of the current

season in May with the possibility of 
our AA team participating in Nation­
al com petition.

Weight Room— The equipment in 
the weight room was replaced by a 
Universal Gladiator Gym, which has 
improved the efficiency of use of the 
workout area.

Sailing— We were once again ac­
tive in the promotion and participa­
tion of small boat sailing. Several 
m em bers were quite active in the 
Hobie-Cat class racing and were sent 
by the Club to the Hobie-Cat Nationals 
in Florida. A Club sailing cham pion­
ship was held and club cham pions 
were crow ned in the Scorpion  and 
Hobie-Cat classes.

Surfing— Outrigger Canoe Club 
surfers com peted in the various co n ­
tests on the Island during the year. 
The season was culm inated by sever­
al of our younger m em bers being 
named by the Hawaii Surf A ssociation 
as top surfers in their divisions. T he 
highlight of these awards was the 
nam ing of Evie B lack  as the top HSA 
w om an surfer in the State of Hawaii 
during 1971.

A Club contest was held with club 
cham pions being crow ned in each 
division. T he contest was distinctive 
in that it was probably the longest in 
club history due to uncooperative surf 
conditions. Brant A ckerm an, Club 
Cham pion, represented the Club in 
the International C ham pionships at 
Lima, Peru.

T he Club co-sponsored the W aikiki 
Rough W ater Sw im , and I recom m end 
it continue to do so in the future.

At the Fourth Annual Awards B a n ­
quet, held to cover the years 1970- 
1971, awards were presented to ap­
proxim ately 200  members. The 
W in g ed -0  award was presented to 
Mike Holmes and Paul M acLaughlin 
for outstanding service and participa­
tion in the C lub’s athletic  activities.

House Committee 
Carl Blazel, Chairman

The House Committee has worked 
closely with the Club management in 
the areas of food and beverage opera­
tions, personnel benefits and club ad­
ministration. We have also attempted 
to coordinate our activities and ideas 
with the other club committees.

Projects undertaken by the Com­
mittee during the past year are as 
follows:

a. Garage Security Study.
b. Recarpeting of dining room and 

bar.
c. Analysis and installation of com­

puterized billing system.
d. Revision and update of Guest 

Information Booklet.
e. Development of m em bership in­

formation booklet.
f. Revision of personnel benefits.
My sincere  mahalo to the members

of the House Committee for the in­
vestment of their time and effort for 
the Outrigger.

Entertainment Committee 
M. J. Berenzweig, Chairman

On M arch 18, 1971. the Board of 
Directors confirmed the original 
com m ittee m em bership: Hal Burch­
ard; Kuulei Heyer; John Grymes; 
Marge Phillips; and Bob Wilson. 
Rick Davis and Jim Kaiona joined the 
com m ittee in June. Sixteen meetings 
were held on the Club premises from 
23 March 1971 to 1 February 1972. 
Robert Guild served as Coordinating 
Director. The Club Manager attended 
each meeting. To further inter-com- 
mittee com m unication and coordina­
tion, representation from the Public 
Relations Committee and the House 
Com mittee was encouraged, as was 
liaison with the Athletic Committees.

From the outset, the Entertain­
ment Committee attempted to plan 
and project a varied program which 
would appeal to the entire member­
ship.

This  program included the tradi­
tional Luau— for the first time with­
out a tent; German Oktoberfest; 
Transpac Reception, and holiday fes­
tivities including a Member-Model 
Fashion Show, the Keiki Party, and 
Christm as Day Open House.

Innovations included the two 
W ine-Tasting Parties, the Clambake, 
and the Gourmet Dinner. Also, a July 
4th paddlers’ party honoring the Mac- 
farlane Memorial Races, and special 
social activities on Kuhio Day and 
Kam eham eha Day were held.

The "H istory Book A uthor’s Auto­
graph Party,” immediately following 
this Annual Meeting, marks the con­
clusion of this program.
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